Town of Hartford

Road Committee 

 Minutes
 

July 14, 2015* 

Town Hall – 7:00 p.m.

 

 MINUTES

 The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m.   Members present were: Harley Swanson, Chairman, Leslie Boness, Secretary, Gregory Jones, Barry Langer and, Daniel Maddox, John (Jack) Plumley and David Bowen were absent. Cathy Lowe and Margaret Poskus represented the Selectmen; Alan (Bim) McNeil, Road Commissioner was also present.  
1. Review and Approval of Minutes. .
The Committee welcomed Alan (Bim) McNeil to the meeeting, as the newly elected Road Commissioner. 
Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Harley Swanson, to approve the Minutes as submitted. The motion passed unanimously, with abstentions by Leslie and Dan.

2. . Election of Chairperson, vice chairperson and, secretary.

Barry Langer made a motion, seconded by Dan Maddox to nominate Harley Swanson as Chairman. The motion passed unanimously.

Leslie Boness made a motion, seconded by Dan Maddox to nominate Greg Jones as Vice-Chairman. The motion passed unanimously. 

Harley Swanson made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to nominate Leslie Boness as Secretary. The motion passed unanimously.

3. Review of coordination of duties and responsibilities for Road Committee, Road Commissioner and Board of Selectmen  

The various responsibilities of each position/group were discussed in detail.
· Road inventory: It was noted that it would be beneficial to review the road inventory, to determine when some roads were discontinued of changed. Gurney Hill and Moses Young were both extended and there were changes to Davenport. 
Harley reported that Lianne has a 4-5 page analysis of when roads were accepted and when discontinued.  

· 5 year plan 
· Annual plan with detail and timeline

· Compile bid specs
· Annual budget

· Assignments from selectmen

4. Current Status Report from Road Commissioner. 
Bim reported that he had let Jeremy finish projects he had in process.  He has attempted to get the dirt roads graded and hot topped all new culverts, with hot top from Pike. Two were done on Pine Shores Road and 4 on Church Street.  He has rented a roller and tried to roll most of the roads, and added calcium chloride and used a rock rake, doingThompson Lane, Tucker Road and Camp Road the entire length of the street, as well as tests on Green Acres Road and Darrington by Stetson Rd. intersection. He is trying to take care of all the grading issues while the grader is rented.  Gravel has been added to the top of Gurney Hill, still needs two cross culverts  He also has plans to clean out ditches.  

He indicated his priority for larger projects this year were Stetson, Mahoney, Old Rt. 140 and Cary Hill Roads. He would like to grind two sections of Stetson, grinding and reclaim in place, from Lianne’s to Willie.Bragg’s field where pavement changes and from just past Willie’s driveway to the intersection with Town Farm Road.  Also he wishes to grind Old Rt. 140 from Bob Russell’s garage to the loop by Rt. 219- Sumner line.  Mahoney Rd. he wishes to grind back to dirt and ditch, and keep graded and rolled and get ready to be paved. He is getting prices for three grinds next week.
Questions were raised regarding Old Rt. 140 since it has not been on either the 1 or 5 year road plans.  Bim would like to use a group of roads for paving this year, Gurney Hill is ready, Old Rt. 140 and Stetson, 2 sections ot be ground with base and hot top, with entire overlay of whole street.  The need for individualized as well as packaged bids was discussed, with concern about including Old Rt. 140 for paving.  Bim expressed his concern about a water problem necessitating the additional work. The Bid Committee will work on getting appropriate bids.  It was noted that the Boardof selectmen is the final authority on what will be done.   

5. Review previous two annual plans and create a priority list (Howard road is ready to be put out for bid) set a timeline to have FY 2015-16 projects’ scope of work details defined and sent out for bid.
6. Review and update the five year plan.
7. Old Business.  

8. New Business.
9. Adjournment.  
Dan Maddox made a motion, seconded by Barry Langer, to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 p.m. The motion passed unanimously.
The next meeting will be July 28, 2015

Respectfully submitted,

Leslie F. P. Boness

Secretary
